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reproductive health and rights. It is also particularly true with regard to the fate of 

vaccine divide as opposed to the need for a global approach ensuring vaccine for 

all.  

Third, that access to food and security and its interconnection with other SDGs are 

incremental to the achievement of the global sustainable development enshrined 

in the 2030 Agenda. 

Fourth, that national ownership and leadership can pave the way for achieving 

sustainable access to food and nutrition, with the support of international 

cooperation and global partnerships. Implemented through this complementarity, 

the Cairo Program of Action will have the possibility of placing the most vulnerable 

populations or those at risk of hunger and malnutrition at the center. 

In closing, Mr. Chair, 

We recall the commitments to implement the Program of Action of the 

International Conference on Population and Development and the main actions for 

its subsequent implementation, as well as the Addis Ababa Declaration on 

Population and Development in Africa after 2014. 

To this end, Cabo Verde stresses the critical need to not only promote and protect 

human rights and fundamental freedoms, without distinction of any kind, but also 

to combat poverty, food insecurity and inequalities, ensuring that people can aspire 

and have a better life, leaving no one behind. 

I thank you for your kind attention. 


